Draft PPG newsletter HHMC

Keeping you well - keeping you safe: 

Don’t hold back! We’re open for business. We know that during the Covid-19 emergency many of our patients have been holding back from using health services – if you have any symptoms or other concerns that are troubling you, now is the time to sort them out. And if it’s decided you need to come into the practice to see someone, don’t worry - we have full precautions in place to make sure everyone is kept safe. Please click here to see a video that’s been produced for our Borough.
We want patients to have access to the support that they need, but to keep everyone safe and to get you to the right source of care, we increasingly use triage – a process to help decide where your needs will be best met - so don’t be surprised if you are asked some questions in order to work out the urgency of your needs and who can give you the most appropriate help. 
· Face to face consulting is still needed for some patients and some conditions, but it’s not essential for every situation. We are therefore widening our ways of consulting to include online, video and telephone consultations, and one of these – relevant to your situation and your concerns - will usually be the method for your initial discussion with our staff (who could be a GP, a nurse or a therapist, depending on what seems to be the problem). This allows us to get you to the right solution as quickly as possible, with a further appointment or a face-to-face consultation being arranged for you by the practitioner or the support team if it’s deemed to be necessary. You may be recommended to see one of the local support facilities or a hospital if that’s felt to be more appropriate to your situation.

· The nursing team have been seeing patients right from the start for dressings, immunisations, emergency blood tests and more. They are already back to normal for smears, travel vaccinations, diabetes checks, ECG, physical checks for mental health etc. and we are restarting family planning clinics (including coil and implant fittings) and minor surgery.
· Please note that If you need to attend the surgery (or any healthcare facility) you will be required to wear a mask and you will be asked to use the hand sanitizer in the lobby. On arrival, you will be asked if you have an appointment as this is the requirement for being admitted to the practice itself. The chairs in the waiting room have been arranged to support social distancing. Please do not bring friends and other family members with you unless they are essential to the consultation (e.g. if they are your carer – or you are theirs)
· You can also log in to the NHS app – just download onto your phone or use Doctorlink. Doctorlink will then let the practice know the timeframe in which you should be contacted for an appointment.

https://www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/nhs-services/the-nhs-app/
https://www.doctorlink.com/

Recovering from the Covid-19 emergency
During the Pandemic we have teamed up with other local practices to set up an emergency clinic for all suspected Covid patients - these were seen at Hampton Wick surgery so as to minimise risks of exposure. Until recently we also had the luxury of a paramedic assigned to local practices who undertook home visits to those patients who couldn't visit the surgery. Now that the number of local patients with Covid-19 has gone right down, unless you have really severe symptoms you should start by using the 111 service where you will be advised what to do next. Anyone with severe breathing problems should dial 999, as with any major emergency. 
New practice IT service
We have recently upgraded to a new practice IT system (EMIS). This replaced our old ‘Vision’ system and it will now be easier for you to make and change appointments online and to request prescriptions. In order to use the new system, you will need to sign up to the online service even though you may have had a previous ‘Vision’ account with us. We are in the process of sending out 8000 individual invitations to our practice members.
Once it has been fully bedded in, the new system will make it easier for our clinical and practice staff to manage care services for you, and will mean we can better organise information coming back to us from your hospital visits. 
Work is still in progress for migration to our new IT system but we hope to have the online facilities up and running in the near future. 
Those without IT access may still use the practice telephone line which will remain available.
Flu vaccine
This year more than ever before it is important for you to be vaccinated if you fall into the following groups:

· All patients over 65 (as previously)
· Patients with chronic diseases under the age of 65 – invitations will be sent shortly as the flu vaccinations have now arrived. 
· Patients between 50 and 65 (new) – however note this will not be available until November at the earliest
This year due to COVID we will only be offering booked appointments for vaccinations. We held a flu clinic all day on Saturday 5th September and vaccinated 357 patients. We will be having a second flu clinic aimed at those aged <65 with chronic diseases and will be inviting them to book appointments for Sat 26th Sept as well as during the week. Further Saturday sessions are planned for 10th October. 

If we have your mobile phone number (and you are in one of the groups listed above) you will receive a text message to tell you when we are booking appointments for patients in your group – please ring Reception to make an appointment. 
Pharmacist: Our in-house pharmacist reviews medication for patients with hypertension, asthma and long term lung conditions. They will be giving flu vaccinations alongside our nurses to make sure we can cope with the increased numbers this year.  
News roundup: 

PCNs: Primary care practices are being organised into new Primary Care Networks – groups of practices who will work together to share certain services. Included in our PCN are Thameside, The Green, Fir Road and Hampton Wick. The practices’ partners have been discussing how we can support each other and where we can recruit joint staff. So far we have recruited two pharmacists and 3 social prescribers. We are hoping to recruit a 2 health and wellbeing coaches, a paramedic and physiotherapists. 

Social Prescribers: - During the heat of the Pandemic our social prescribers were organising deliveries of medication and shopping. Their main work is checking on mental well-being and they work closely with Richmond wellbeing service. You can be referred via your GP, please get in touch if this is something you feel you could benefit from. 
Young Carers: We want to know about young people in the practice who have a carer role so that they can be supported. Again, social prescribers could be supportive to them and they may benefit from support by Richmond Well-Being. 
Hampton Hill Medical Centre Patient Participation Group 
· HHMC is always trying to improve our service and so we need to hear from you what you think. We do this through our Patient Participation Group (PPG) 
· Our Patient Participation Group meets three times a year. Our next meeting will be held very shortly.  For the first time this will be a virtual meeting on Zoom. Let us know if you would like to join and we will send a link for the meeting nearer the time. As well as discussing practice issues, the group usually discusses a relevant topic. The next meeting will have a speaker from the Richmond Wellness Service to discuss social prescribing and what the Wellness Service provides for our patients. Let us know if there are other topics you would like covered in future meetings.
· Please get involved: tell the PPG what you like or dislike about the service and what you think the current issues are for you. You can do this by emailing either or both of the Co-Chairs. Better still, get involved! To contact the Chairs of our PPG, email: 
· Alison Young: lrkary@yahoo.co.uk 
· Hugh Rogers: hugh.rogers2@btopenworld.com 
· If you are happy for the PPG and practice to contact you via your email address regarding PPG meetings please let us know, otherwise we not be able to send you the meeting link.
